
Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 22 April 2013 in the Sampson Room, Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm 
Present:
Councillor Jane Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Councillor Pauline Whitney
PC Ian Richardson
Councillor Jean Hodgkinson
Clerk: Peter Leppard
Councillor Bill Gordon

Councillor Bill Hanley






1 member of the public was present – Mr D Palmer
49/13
Apologies
There were apologies for absence from Cllr Simon Taylor (work commitment).
50/13
Variations in Order of Business
There were no variations in the Order of Business.

51/13
Declaration of Members’ Interests
Cllr Gordon declared an interest, because he is employed by the Peak District National Park.

52/13
Public Speaking

PC Ian Richardson gave a brief report on crimes in the village. There had been 1 theft from a domestic garage, and another from an unlocked van. 2 unlocked bicycles had been stolen from outside the Pool Café. Statistics for antisocial behaviour in the area are showing an improving trend, and the local Safe Neighbourhood Team has been nominated for an award. The Council thanked him for attending.   

53/13
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting
It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 25 March 2013.
54/13
Planning Application NP/DDD/0113/0048 – Brookfield Manor: Replacement of existing security lighting, and installation of CCTV cameras
After a detailed discussion of the application, it was resolved to respond to the Peak District National Park Authority as follows:

Action: Clerk
The Council is mindful of the recent security history of Brookfield Manor, and is broadly content with the planning application, but with one specific exception:
Outseats Parish Council objects to the proposed CCTV mast (shown in the picture entitled ‘Rear Gate’) at the Birley Lane entrance to the site. This location is on a public footpath in open countryside, and such a stark CCTV mast is considerably out of character for such a location. The Council appreciates that the applicant wishes to have CCTV coverage of the northern approach to the Manor, but believes the applicant should be required to site the mast appreciably less obtrusively (e g in the trees, or at the gate to the Manor’s walled garden).
55/13
Footpaths
The Council had previously discussed (Minute 23/13, February 2013) a proposed diversion of Footpath 37 around Cow Close Farm. The Council now noted the response of Hathersage Parish Council (the Footpath crosses the parish boundary) to the same proposal, but saw no need to comment further.

56/13
Highways
1. Review of snow clearing over winter 2012/13 by DCC: The Council considered that, in general, the snow and ice clearance had been good over the winter period, and the processes set in place by the Parish Council and County Council had worked well. The abnormally heavy snow which fell at the end of the winter, while inevitably disruptive to residents, was impressively dealt with by snow ploughs, in a way which certainly would not have happened a few years ago; this much better performance is due to great improvements made by the County and much improved lines of communication which the Parish have set up with them.
2. Letter from PDNPA re Hurstclough Lane (Byway Open to All Traffic): It was resolved that Cllr Gordon will pull together the Council’s response, and the Clerk will then submit.                       Action: BG/Clerk
3. Birley Lane: It was noted that there are 2 dangerous trees on Birley Lane, at risk of falling onto the highway. It was resolved that the Clerk would make enquiries of the landowner.                  Action: Clerk
57/13
Finance
1. It was resolved to note the Statement of Accounts as at 31 March 2013.
2. The Council noted that the internal auditor had now successfully audited the 2012-13 accounts; the Council accordingly approved them, and also the annual governance statement. The Chairman signed these accounts and also the associated annual return to the Audit Commission.
3. Re the commemorative stone on the Memorial Hall, the Council noted that cleaning is unlikely to be effective because of its poor condition and that replacement at some time in the future, using a more durable stone, appeared the best solution.

4. It was resolved to authorise the following accounts for payment (total sum £255.33): 
· Clerk - salary, office allowance and expenses for April
£125.63

· Derbyshire Eco Centre course fees (Whitney/Palmer), 9 April
     £22.00

· Hathersage Memorial Hall - room hire Jan-Mar
£67.90

· HMRC – final PAYE payment for 2012/13

£39.80

5. It was noted that the authorised signatories on the Council’s bank accounts do not fully reflect current membership. It was resolved that these accounts should continue with RBS, subject to the updating of these signatories, on the same Terms and Conditions as hitherto. It was resolved that the completed application form for the signatory changes be signed on behalf of the Council and delivered by the Clerk to the Bank. 


Action: Clerk
58/13
Leisure Committee
The Council had been requested by Hathersage Parish Council to approve the Terms of Reference of the Leisure Committee. Cllr Hodgkinson, the Council’s representative on the Leisure Committee, felt that the ToR failed to give Outseats Parish Council adequate assurance that its voice would be heard on the Committee, and that experience so far of this new Committee bore out that concern. The Council agreed that it is important that the ratio of HPC to OPC members should be no more than 2:1, and that the ToR should include provision for leisure-facility users to be represented on the Committee. Accordingly, it was resolved that the ToR were not approved, pending agreement of such amendments, and that the Clerk will discuss with HPC.






Action: Clerk   
59/13
Correspondence for Decision
1. It was resolved that the Clerk will advise Peak Park Parishes’ Forum that, because of a diary clash with its own meeting, the Council will not send a representative to PPPF on 20 May.   Action: Clerk
2. It was resolved that the Council would be represented at the forthcoming DCLG Putting Communities First event by the Clerk. 





Action: Clerk
60/13
Items for Information

It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

             Sent by email:

             Derbyshire Assocn of Local Councils
Circulars 7.13 & 8.13

             Hathersage PC                        

Minutes 5/3/13, Agenda & Minutes 5/4/13

             Swimming Pool Committee                   
Minutes 9/4/13 + Marketing Group Minutes 20/3/13 & 3/4/13

             Leisure Committee                  

Agenda 19/3/13 & 16/4/13

             Heart for Hathersage               

Minutes 18/3/13
 


             Derbyshire County Council                      Emails (1) Waste Plan, (2) Local Aggregate Assessment  

             Derbyshire County Council            
Response to Main Rd pinchpoint petition
  

             Derbyshire County Council            
Compost bin offer                                                 

             Derbyshire Dales District Council       
Walking for Health Guide

             Rural Action Derbyshire              
Update mail

             Rural Services Network         

Weekly information emails

             Derbyshire Dales CVS                
Email, coffee-morning networking event, 22/5/13

             In the Correspondence File:

             Peak Park Parishes’ Forum     

Invitation letter for 20/5/13 event

             Hope Valley College                

Newsletter, Easter 2013

61/13    Committee Reports

1. Hathersage Parish Council – Cllr Whitney reported on the April meeting of HPC. It was resolved that Cllr Hodgkinson would attend the May meeting of HPC.



     Action: JH
2. Swimming Pool Committee – Cllr Whitney reported on the latest swimming pool matters, including a successful Night Swim. The pool’s administrative officer has resigned.

3. Leisure Committee – Cllr Hodgkinson reported on the latest position re the proposed skateboard park.

4. Joint Transport Committee - There has been no recent meeting. However, it was noted that DCC have rejected the Committee’s request for road improvements at the ‘pinch point’ on Main Road.
5. Hope Works Liaison Committee – It was resolved that Cllr Hanley will attend the next meeting, on 11 June.









    Action: BH
62/13
Parish Matters and Items for Next Agenda
1. The Clerk reported, re the casual vacancy for a Councillor, that DDDC had advised that the co-option process could begin. The vacancy has been advertised on the parish noticeboard, on the parish website and in Hathersage News. It was resolved that the matter will be put on the agenda of the Council’s May meeting, with the intention to come to a decision then.

Action: Clerk
2. It was resolved that the Correspondence File system for circulating documents around councillors will be withdrawn, after those files currently in circulation have been returned to the Clerk. Instead, we will use electronic communication, with any magazines simply being brought to Council meetings for any interested Councillor to view. 
 



Action: Clerk  

3. Cllr Hanley observed that emails with long address lists are awkward to read on a mobile device. He asked that such address lists be obscured before sending. The Clerk undertook to work towards achieving this.








Action: Clerk 

4. Cllr Hodgkinson brought the Council’s attention to the fact that she had been informed that there is no public parking in the vicinity of the chemist’s shop on Main Road.   

Dates of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on 20 May at 7.30pm in Hathersage Methodist Church Lounge.
The meeting closed at 10pm.

39

